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CHAIRMAN’S CHAT 

Ladies and gentlemen, 
 
So much for global warming, the so called British Summer has been, well a let down 
at best. 
 
Yes we've had a few decent days, but the majority have been poor and the bank holi-
days a wash out, let's hope the forthcoming late August one is better.. 
 
That said the roads have still been awash of caravans and it's not stopped people fish-
ing the beautiful South West. 
 
So what have we done during the summer months, well from reports that I've read, 
you've kept busy with a number of charity events and assisting other organisations 
where we can. 
 
The Plymouth & West Devon Team have recently cemented our ongoing relationship 
with Pentillie Castle. Upon visiting the estate to see Ted and check out the viability of 
running our wet grass training session there, he let slip that he had a problem with a 
High Sheriff event, more specifically, the arrival of 400 guest and no one to deal with 
parking issues, obviously I offered to help and P&WD Team turned out to save the 
day. 
 
Please see the letter of thanks:-     [See page 6 for full text] 
 
Another thing that it did highlight, was that our radios seem to be programmed to dif-
ferent frequencies, which needs to be fixed, before our next event. 
 
Okay, so the training session that I was there to look at. Down towards to boathouse 
and the River Tamar are some nice gently sloping fields, that will serve us well. We 
also have the use of the Saw Mill as out base and we can use the tracks again if we'd 
like. 
 
Due to the unpredictable weather (and hope of an Indian summer) it's been decided 
that the training will take place during October, the weekend of 21st-22nd October to 
be exact. 
 
The training will cover the following subject matters:-  
 
*Wet Grass Slope (to simulate snow/ice) 
*Health & Safety   
*SARCAL 
*Radio Communication and Channels 
*Convoy Driving On Road 
*Convoy Driving Off-Road 
*Driving Off Road, avoiding incidents  
*Self Recovery, if you find yourself unable to make progress 
*Maps to buy/carry  
*Map Reading 
*View Ranger 
 
Kindest regards 
 
Neal 
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 From: Jo Ear lam 
[mailto:jo.earlam@hotmail.co.uk]  
Sent: 22 June 2017 11:28 
To: rolandw1@btinternet.com 
Subject: Women Can Marathon  
 

 
Dear Roland, 
Thank you to Devon and Cornwall 4X4 Re-

sponse for support for the recent Women Can Mar-
athon.  

I know Pauline has already been in touch. I just 
wanted to send the above attachments, pho-
tos and links here that have been in local media. 

 http://www.womencan.co.uk/news-1.html 
http://www.womencan.co.uk/women-can-2017-

report.html 
http://www.sidmouthherald.co.uk/news/

sidmouth-mum-secures-podium-finish-in-marathon
-1-5042985  

We are also expecting some coverage in special-
ist running magazines. 

 Best wishes. 
Jo 
Jo Earlam 
Administrator - Women Can Marathon and 

Relay 
01404 813313 
www.womencan.co.uk 
 
 
Phil Hodgkinson reports:- 
 
Great day covering road closures for the Pen-

zance Mazey Day celebrations.. Some road blocks 
had to be moved to accommodate processions.. 
Well done to all the team, the organisers were real-
ly impressed with us. Thanks Guys. 
Here are a couple of pics  

 
 
Over the last couple of months or so the Plym-

outh team has been asked to provide support for a 
couple of local charities. 

The write ups will be fairly brief as all the 
events went off with very little for us to do, apart 
from the roles allocated. 

 
————————————————— 
 
4/6/17 
Firkin Challenge - Jeremiah’s Journey 
 
After an email a week or so before this event we 

were asked if we could help support it. A short 
planning meeting was arranged and after looking at 
the route, I decided that we could cover with 4 team 
vehicles. 

Our main role was to warn vehicles using the 
road around Burrator Reservoir to slow down as 
there were 20 teams of two people carrying a Firkin 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=808310566000040&set=pcb.10155447687595682&type=3
http://www.womencan.co.uk/news-1.html
http://www.womencan.co.uk/women-can-2017-report.html
http://www.womencan.co.uk/women-can-2017-report.html
http://www.sidmouthherald.co.uk/news/sidmouth-mum-secures-podium-finish-in-marathon-1-5042985
http://www.sidmouthherald.co.uk/news/sidmouth-mum-secures-podium-finish-in-marathon-1-5042985
http://www.sidmouthherald.co.uk/news/sidmouth-mum-secures-podium-finish-in-marathon-1-5042985
http://www.womencan.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=808310569333373&set=pcb.10155447687595682&type=3
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barrel (empty) from to Royal Oak at Meavy to the 
top of Sheeps Tor and back. 

The route was mainly off road, but went across 
the dam, and then crossed the road a bit later on. 
The event went off with no incident, and at the end 
we were rewarded with a free burger.. :-) 

 

————————————————— 
 

10/6/17 
Moonlit Cycle - In Aid of St. Lukes, Plymouth 
 
50k & 100k nighttime cycle ride in SE Cornwall. 
 
After several months and meetings discussing 

the route and the issues 13 team vehicles were 
available for the event. 

However due to weather conditions and on re-
quest from the Police, the 100k route was pulled. In 
light of this a couple of the team were stood down, 
and others relocated. 

The main things that stand out are.. 

The Swan brothers directing traffic on the nar-
row road from Hessenford to Seaton due to the traf-
fic lights being on red at both ends. 

The absolutely diabolical visibility later in the 
event when driving out of Downderry towards 
Crafthole, to the point that on wider sections it was 
hard to see where the road was going.. 

 
Lots of thanks from the cyclists as they went 

round the course. 
 
I’ve already had informal request to assist again 

next year. 
 
————————————————— 
 
1/7/17 
Midnight Walk - St. Lukes 
 
3, 6 & 13 mile walks 
 
After several planning meetings, with a new 

events team and a new route, points for our assis-
tance were agreed. 

 
Due to the planning the event went off well for 

us. There are a couple of things that stand out. 
Due to the bridge at Sutton Harbour being out of 

action, a ferry & bus were laid on, with the girls 
being able to choose when they got to Queen Ann’s 
Battery. Unfortunately the bus had to go through 
the Barbican and on it’s first run had problems with 
drunks getting in the way and trying to get on, so 
we then provided an escort service for the bus until 
it stopped running. 

Somewhere along the Embankment, someone 
that was using a mobility scooter broke down. Dave 
DC203 assisted in getting both the woman and her 
scooter back to her home, with some help from the 
woman husband. 

 
There were as usual the runs out and back to col-

lect those that couldn’t complete the walk and need-
ed to be picked up and returned to the start. 

 
A lot of comments of thanks from the women 

taking part as they spoke to us. 
 
At the end of the event the team helped transport 

event material back to the warehouse to help them 
close down quicker. 

The team members that assisted have all been 
invited for a “Beer & Burger” in the gardens of St 
Lukes Hospice in Turnchapel later this month. 
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————————————————— 
 
2/7/17 
Coastal Challenge - Jeremiah’s Journey 
 
Another short notice request 
 
Decided that the event could be covered by 4/5 

team vehicles 
 
A short walk from Staddon Heights to Turn-

chaple, then round to Bovisand and back to Staddon 
Heights 

 
Event went well, and was a nice sunny day :-) 

and thanks to Cliffside Cafe for waiving their usual 
£3 vehicle parking charge for us 

 
Again, we were lucky that the event went off 

with no problems, that is apart from 4 walkers go-
ing the wrong way in the woods, leaving me and 
George asking passing people if they had seen 4 
people dressed as Mario Cart Figures….. Yes we 
did get some strange looks! 

The missing walkers were found at the first pub 
on the route… 

 
Formal request to help again next year has been 

received, along with a letter of thanks. 
 

 

 

 
  

Using a mobile phone while driving has been 
illegal for some time now, and if a driver is 
caught, could incur points, fine etc. recently these 
penalties have been made more severe. Some say 
even hands free should be outlawed as well. I un-
derstand, 2 of the reasons for the legislation are - 

1) A conversation is a distraction from driving 
and therefore dangerous. 

2) Only one hand on the steering wheel = not 
being in full control of the vehicle, also dangerous. 

 

Mobile phones and in-vehicle technology??? 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=808310562666707&set=pcb.10155447687595682&type=3


Editor—Michael Green  Email—mgreendc16@gmail.com 

Any views expressed are the Editors and contributors and not necessarily those of DC4x4R Page  5 

 
 

Devon and Cornwall 4x4 Response   
Charity  1154370 

Volunteer Emergency Logistical Support 

Highway Code Rule 150 
 
There is a danger of driver distraction being 

caused by in-vehicle systems such as satellite navi-
gation systems, congestion warning systems, PCs, 
multi-media, etc. You MUST exercise proper con-
trol of your vehicle at all times. Do not rely on driv-
er assistance systems such as cruise control or lane 
departure warnings. They are available to assist 
but you should not reduce your concentration lev-
els. Do not be distracted by maps or screen-based 
information (such as navigation or vehicle manage-
ment systems) while driving or riding. If necessary 
find a safe place to stop. 

 
“The Highway Code applies to England, Scot-

land and Wales and is essential reading for eve-
ryone.” 

 
Quote from a safety notice by the RAC. - “A 

good driver concentrates 100% on driving at all 
times.” 

 
I agree totally!!! Do not use a Phone while driv-

ing. 
 
There are some out there who would and some 

have called me a grumpy old dinosaur and they may 
well be right. Anyway my thoughts are that 
just maybe there might be too many of us 
who could be found guilty of relying too much on 
modern in-car technology. This could possibly lead 
to a false sense of security along with the attendant 
dangers complacency and unpredictable glitches in 
technology all too often bring. 

 
I am of the opinion that equally distracting and 

therefore dangerous are the new modern built-in 
dash screens which inevitably require frequent at-
tention whilst driving. No different than texting/
poking the screen of a smart phone. How on earth 
did the manufacturers get these things past the 
“Vehicle Construction and Safety of Use Regula-
tions”???  Yes, you got it!!! Money no doubt!!! 
Nothing new there then?  “To hell with people’s 
lives let’s just make more profit!!!” 

 
Not long ago a truck driver using a satnav seri-

ously damaged a bridge (hundreds of thousands of 
pounds) and an official spokes person was blaming 
the satnav, according to the news bulletin at the 
time. Well, NO!!! the satnav was not operating 
the truck, the driver was and like the rest of us he/
she should have been driving in accordance with 
the road signs on the approach the said bridge. 

Oh yes and now, using a satnav, has become part 
of the driving test, which possibly by default en-
courages new drivers to take their attention away 
from their actual driving thus contravening the 
Highway Code. Hypocritical or what?  What ever 
happened to organizing your trip before setting off? 
Used to be called forward planning, I know!!! An 
old fashioned stupid inconvenience!!! 

 
There must be some official/s out there that can 

prove (most likely in exchange for a previous bung) 
that a conversation using a two way radio is safer 
than the same conversation using a mobile phone! 
Equally distracting, in my view, is concentrating on 
the other person's words and therefore, in the words 
of the law a very dangerous distraction!!!! and 
could just as easily cause a lack of concentration or 
control resulting in a road traffic accident with pos-
sible serious injury or Heaven forbid death!!!!  

 
One more thing I am NOT, I repeat NOT anti in-

car technology in principle, only suggesting a more 
sensible and restrained use of any in-car technolo-
gy, and not as Land Rover’s chef designer once said 
“manufactures are just using technology for tech-
nology’s sake, with no real benefit to the driver”. 

 
Come on you people who make the safety rules 

do the whole job please, or keep your mouths firm-
ly shut. 

 
No matter where you are or what you are doing 

keep healthy & safe. Best wishes to one and all. 
 
Adrian Redfern. 
 
 
A smart a*s* London lawyer runs a stop sign 

and gets pulled over by a Glasgow copper.  
 
He thinks that he is smarter than the cop because he 
is a lawyer from LONDON and is certain that he 
has a better education then any Jock cop.  
He decides to prove this to himself and have some 
fun at the Glasgow cops expense! 
Glasgow cop says,         " License and registra-
tion, please." 
London Lawyer says,     "What for?"  
Glasgow cop says,        "Ye dine come to a com-
plete stop at the stop sign." 
London Lawyer says,    "I slowed down, and no one 
was coming."  
Glasgow cop says,        "Ye still dine come to a 
complete stop. License and registration, please"    
 



Editor—Michael Green  Email—mgreendc16@gmail.com 

Any views expressed are the Editors and contributors and not necessarily those of DC4x4R Page  6 

 
 

Devon and Cornwall 4x4 Response   
Charity  1154370 

Volunteer Emergency Logistical Support 

London Lawyer says,   "What's the difference?"  
Glasgow cop says,       "The difference is, ye huvte 
come to complete stop, that's the law, License and 
registration, please!"  
London Lawyer says,   "If you can show me the le-
gal difference between slow down and stop, I'll give 
you my license and registration and you give me the 
ticket. If not, you let me go and don't give me the 
ticket."  
Glasgow cop says, "Sounds fair. Exit your vehicle, 
sir." 
The London Lawyer exits his vehicle.   
The Glasgow cop takes out his baton and starts beat-
ing the living sh*t out of the lawyer and says, "Dae 
ye want me to stop, or just slow doon?" 

 
Phil Hodgkinson writes:- 
19th July St Erme & Trispen funday today, start-

ed off cloudy them heavens opened at 3:30. Got wet 
but lots of people there . My thanks to Andy Valen-
tine for helping out...  

 

Neal 
Thank you and all your wonderful volunteers for 

organising the parking last night so willingly and 
perfectly. 

It was such a relief when you volunteered to un-
dertake the task as I was really struggling to work 
out a way to do it with the resources and manpower 
available. 

I cannot think how you managed to squeeze so 
many cars into so small a space and would be inter-
ested to know how many you got on the front lawn. 

Will you please pass on Sarah’s, Sammie’s and 
my thanks for your help. 

Hope to see you sliding down the grass soon.  
I don’t think that there is any need to wait until 

October! 
Best regards 

Yrs 
Ted 
  
Ted Coryton 

 

Learner drivers will be allowed on motorways 
from 2018 

Learner drivers will be allowed to take motorway 
driving lessons with an approved driving instructor 
in a car with dual controls from 2018. 

Any motorways lessons will be voluntary. It will 
be up to the driving instructor to decide when the 
learner driver is competent enough to have a motor-
way lesson 

 
 
Road Safety 
 
Once again I find that certain personnel are blam-

ing, the roads , the rain, the sun, the floods, in fact 
blaming everything but the main cause. 

I am not saying that the above do not contribute 
to Road Traffic Collisions but the main cause has to 
be drivers failing to drive to the conditions. 

We have petitions being signed to make the A361 
North Devon Link road a Dual Carriageway, colli-
sions on this road are blamed on the fact that the 
road is dangerous, I'm sorry but the road is perfectly 
safe providing drivers stop trying to overtake when 
they reach the 200 yard merge points. Drivers get 
frustrated that they may get stuck behind a lorry or a 
caravan, so they try to overtake with very little tar-
mac left to run on. 

So much safer if it were duelled I hear, if that was 
true, why do we have so many collisions on the A38 
or the M5, we have them because drivers do not 
drive to the conditions. If it's wet, drivers continue to 
drive at speeds that are far to fast for the conditions, 
speed limits are the maximum , they do not mean 
that one has to drive at 70 just because a sign says 
so, in really heavy wet conditions, 40 or 50 may be 
the safest for the conditions. 

Many people I talk too these days have no wish 
to drive safely, they use the car as a tool to get from 
A to B as quick as it possibly can, they do not gain 
any pleasure from driving skilfully, driving can still 
be a pleasure and one can still enjoy driving despite 
congestion and massive summer hold ups. 

I would like to think that all our members enjoy 
driving and that they always drive to the conditions.  

Please feel free to drop me a line if there are any 
Road Safety points you would like to talk about. 

Safe driving out there.  
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Hi All 
 
The Emergency Services have for many years used the 
manual Roadcraft as their guidelines on how to become 
a good driver, I would hope that all of you would con-
sider yourselves as being good drivers most of the time. 
I would point out that any driver wanting to improve 
their driving would most certainly be in possession of 
an up to date Roadcraft Manual. 
One of the first things that catch your eye on reading 
through Roadcraft is a very short statement that simply 
states. 
Being a good driver means that you never stop learn-
ing. 
This is true, Road conditions and vehicles are  constant-
ly changing and a good driver adapts in order to com-
pensate for those changes. 
In my last snippet I stated that most collisions were 
caused by the driver not driving to the conditions. 
The commonest causes of collisions in the UK are as 
follows. 
 
DRIVER ERROR OR REACTION 
This is a factor in 2 out of 3 of all collisions. 
This includes,   
Failure to look properly 
Failure to judge the other persons speed. 
Loss of control. 
 
ACTION BASED ON POOR JUDGEMENT 
This contributes to just over a quarter of All collisions. 
This includes, 
Traveling to fast for the conditions 
Exceeding the speed limit 
Following other vehicles to closely. 
 
BEING CARELESS , RECKLESS, OR IN A HURRY 
This contributes to around 1 in 6 collisions. 
 
What you will have noticed is that no mention is given 
to rain, snow, floods, mud on the road etc,   The major 
blame has to lie with a driver not driving to the condi-
tions. 
 
So what helps to make a good driver? 
 
THE QUALITIES OF A SAFE AND COMPETENT 
DRIVER ARE 
Be critical of your own driving, your attitude towards 
others. 
Take action to keep identified risks to a minimum. 
Awareness of your own limitations and those of the 
vehicle and the road, 
Awareness of the risks inherent in particular road and 
traffic situations. 

Concentration and good observation 
Continuously matching the vehicles direction and speed 
to the changing conditions . 
Skilful use of your vehicles controls. 
Be aware of the problems that drivers of other vehicles 
may have, Emergency Service, LGVS, Coaches and 
Motor cycles , cyclists and pedestrians to name a few. 
All emergency drivers must be seen by the public to be 
exemplary drivers, the attitude towards driving is no-
ticed by members of the public and as such may influ-
ence other drivers. 
If other drivers notice your attitude, your courtesy and 
above all your obvious concern for safety, they are 
more likely to behave in the same way. 
I firmly believe that as drivers supporting the Emergen-
cy Services we should all spend time and effort into 
improving our driving, simply bringing ourselves up to 
date with the Highway Code and reading Roadcraft can 
influence the way we drive. 
One of the best chapters to read is Chapter 7, this con-
centrates on training drivers on how to maintain Vehi-
cle Stability, this covers all aspects of skidding. 
This includes such things as Active Safety Systems , 
fitted or not fitted. 
A statement well worth thinking about is as follows. 
IF YOU ACTIVATE A SAFETY DEVICE, YOU 
ARE LOSING CONTROL OF YOUR VEHICLE. 
SAFETY DEVICES ARE NOT A REPLACEMENT 
FOR ROADCRAFT COMPETENCES. 
 
Now that I have reduced my work load, it is my inten-
tion for the remainder of 2017 and 2018, to encourage 
all our Response Drivers to improve their Road Safety 
Awareness and to drive to a very high standard at all 
times. 
To this end, I am available to give talks on Road Safe-
ty, carry out Assessments and at the end discuss aspects 
that can be improved, I shall also send out a monthly 
letter on aspects of Roadcraft , this being Augusts edi-
tion. 
Once again I shall be attending this years BLUE 
LIGHT USERS CONFERENCE  in my role as a con-
ference team member, this year I shall be away for 7 
days. 
More about the conference in my next letter. 
My wife Tracey and myself are attending a Skid Pan 
course at Thruxton in September, I last did the course 
in 1988, so intend to update my knowledge, in particu-
lar I shall be looking at how Active Safety Systems can 
help prevent skids but also looking at how not to get 
into a skid in the first place, this being the most im-
portant part of a Skid session. 
 
SAFE DRIVING OUT THERE 
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Sarcall Procedures for 
D&C 4x4 Response 

 

Overview 

 
The Sarcall system is run by Mountain Rescue 

and is made available to all the Rescue organisations 
and the Police Forces, in the UK 

The system is based on a website run by Moun-
tain Rescue and works in conjunction with World 
Text to send out and receive SMS messages. 

 

Because the system is used by a variety of Rescue 
organisations the incoming and outgoing SMS 
phone numbers are different. 

When you reply the “system” looks at your mes-
sage and groups them according to your reply, in 
this way the Controller has immediate information 
of all availability which stays current on the screen. 

The system allows our Controller to see who is 
available at any given moment, including who has 
“limited availability”. This is available to the Con-
troller both online with a computer and on a smart 
phone or tablet, so even if they are not at home they 
can still have access to all your information. 

The information on deployment and availability, 
if used correctly, also gives the controller infor-
mation of when you are on a job and when you are 
available again, or the job is finished. 

 

Operation 

 

The Controller will initially send out an SMS re-
questing your availability. 

 
It is important that you reply. Even if it is a 

Test Message please reply as the purpose of the 
test is to ensure we have your information correct.  

People change phone numbers or mistakes are 
made entering data, by replying you can ensure that 
we have your data correct, and that we don’t have to 
waste a lot of time finding why you didn’t reply. 

 
The Controller will send out a SMS which will 

probably show on your phone as  

 
DO NOT REPLY TO THIS 

NUMBER 

 
REPLY TO 07537 415551 better still add the 

number to your contacts under SARCALL so that 
it’s always there. 

 
“A” FOR AVAILABLE  
e.g. SAR A 

 
“N” FOR NOT AVAILABLE  
e.g. SAR N 

 
“L” FOR LIMITED AVAILABILITY WITH 

COMMENT EXPLAINING  
e.g. SAR L  AT WORK TILL 5:00PM THEN 

AVAILABLE 

 
 
When you receive the initial message asking for 

your availability you need to reply in a format which 
enables the message to be sorted and provided to the 
Controller in the best method. 

 
Replying with: 
will put you straight onto the list as 

being available to respond. 

 
 
Replying with: 
will take you out of the lists of available respond-

ers until you 

 
 
 resend with: 

 
 
 

SMSAlert 

 SAR A 

 SAR N 

 SAR A 
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Replying with: 
will give the Controller the information as to 

when you will be available. 

 
 
SAFETY FIRST 

 

When you are given a job it may come by Tele-
phone, SMS or email, please respond to the job by 
making yourself NOT AVAILABLE by sending a 
SMS 

 
When you have completed the job then send a 

SMS  

 
 
 

Now the Controller knows when you have taken 
a job and when you have completed it. The Control-
ler also knows if you are on a job and can check if 
they think you should have been finished - in this 
way we can monitor you for safety purposes. Re-
member that you are working alone in inclement 
weather - we need to know that you are safe. 

 
NOTE: If you have any queries or the system de-

scribed above is not clear please contact the Con-
troller - Ann Nelson on 
anndc184@devonandcornwall4x4response.com, Ian 
Nelson on 
dc90.ian@devonandcornwall4x4response.com or the 

Group Secretary on secreata-
ry@devonandcornwall4x4response.com who will be 
pleased to explain anything. 

 SAR L + MESSAGE 

SAR L  GOING TO RESPONSE REF: 

 SAR A 

mailto:anndc184@devonandcornwall4x4response.com
mailto:dc90.ian@devonandcornwall4x4response.com
mailto:secreatary@devonandcornwall4x4response.com
mailto:secreatary@devonandcornwall4x4response.com
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Adrian Redfern 

Team Leader 

Mid Devon 

Baz Nevill 

Vice Chairman and Team 

Leader Cornwall 

Lead Controller 

Ann Nelson 

Glynn Palfrey 

Team Leader 

East Devon 
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Trustees are:- 
Neal Devere Wilkinson—Chairman 
Kevin Seaward—Treasurer 
Roland Westlake—Liaison Officer 
Kevin Phillips—Membership Secretary 
Roger Chambers—Group Secretary. 
Baz Nevill—Vice Chairman Cornwall 
Roger Gowing—Vice Chairman Devon 
Michael Green—Assistant Treasurer 

DC4x4R Bank Details—Barclays Bank  

Please make cheques payable to :-‘Devon and Cornwall 4x4 Response’ 

Roger Gowing 

Vice Chairman Devon 

Michael Green 

Assistant Treasurer 

and Newsletter Editor 

Henry Massey 

Website 

Kevin Phillips 

Membership Secretary 

Roger Chambers 

Group Secretary 

Ron McBride 

Road Safety Officer 

Chairman and West Devon 

Team Leader 

Neal Devere Wilkinson 

Roland Westlake 

Liaison Officer 

Kevin Seaward 

Group Treasurer 

Jason Clarke 

Equipment Officer 

Controllers:- 

Ann Ash, Steve Miller, 

Deputy Team Leaders:  

Dave Pullin, Jason Clarke, Roger Gow-

ing, Phillip Hodgkinson, Ian Nelson 

Alan Ferrington 

Team Leader South Devon 

Scott Lovejoy 
Team Leader North Devon 
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Volunteer Emergency Logistical Support 

Forthcoming Events—Regular Monthly Meetings 
 

North Devon Team  Team Leader—Scott Lovejoy   Deputy—Dave Pullin    

   Meet at the Westleigh Inn, Westleigh near Instow on the 1st Tuesday of each month from 

   7:30 pm.  

East Devon Team  Team Leader—Glynn Palfrey  Deputy—Roger Gowing   

   Meet first Thursday of every month from 7:30 pm at The Halfway House, Willand  

   EX15 2RF.   

Mid Devon Team  Team Leader—Adrian Redfern  

   Meet 2nd Wednesday each month,  start 7.30pm at Tom Cobley Tavern, Spreyton,  

   Crediton EX17 5AL.     Tel. 01647 231314  

Cornwall Team  Team Leader—Baz Nevill   Deputy—Phil Hodgkinson 

   Meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at the Victoria Inn, Victoria nr Roche off the A30. 

   7:30 pm start.    

Plymouth and West Devon Team   

    Team Leader  - Neal Wilkinson   Deputy—Jason Clarke    

   Meet on the first Thursday of each month at the The Lopes Arms, Roborough Village,  

   Plymouth PL6 7BD from 7:30pm.   

South Devon Team   Team Leader—Alan Ferrington   Deputy—Ian Nelson     

   Meet on the 3rd Monday of each month at The Highwayman’s Haunt, Chudleigh,  
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